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The small but close-knit rural community of Brynsiencyn is being forced to intensify its voice against the “increasingly distressing” effects of the industrial smokery at Halen Môn

Our small but close-knit community of Brynsiencyn continues to be extremely distressed by the smoke emitted from the industrial smokery at Halen Môn and recent progress of events have sparked further anguish.

Anglesey Sea Zoo are acting as the voice for the Brynsiencyn community as residents feel persecuted and intimidated by the actions of Halen Môn.  

[bookmark: _Hlk179621608]We finally managed to secure a meeting with a Director of Halen Môn and the General Manager on Monday this week. This took over 3 weeks to arrange as the Halen Môn Directors were all ‘extremely busy’ and Frankie as the Director of Anglesey Sea Zoo had insisted that it was only appropriate to have a meeting if one of the Directors of Halen Môn was present.

The  outcome of that meeting has left the community of Brynsiencyn extremely distressed about the ongoing situation. 

Our community’s concerns were further inflamed by the actions of Halen Môn which immediately followed, specifically misleading and unsettling letters posted through the doors of several neighbours in the immediate vicinity of the industrial smokery site and an immediate press release from Halen Môn proudly announcing that they are starting work on increasing the size of their smokery to cater for increased demand for production, in line with planning permission which was granted in July 2022. Halen Môn will be constructing a separate, larger industrial unit on their premises here, in a location designated as a place of Outstanding Natural Beauty, rather than using a brownfield site, of which there are many options elsewhere.

During the meeting it became clear that Halen Môn are starting to build a new, larger industrial smokery on their site in line with planning permission consent which was granted in July 2022 without being presented to the local community for comment. 

It was also clear that contrary to previous suggestions, Halen Môn have not got any equipment in place to actively remove harmful particulates from the smokery emissions, and they never have had. We were under the impression they already had an electrostatic precipitator in place - a device used to remove some of the largest harmful particulates in wood smoke – but this is not the case.

They have not yet purchased the electrostatic precipitator which we were under the impression they already had in place.  Although they were quick to inform us that they had made a trip to Germany recently especially to discuss the purchase and fitting of this device in their new, bigger industrial smokery, which they have now announced that they are starting to build.

We are still awaiting any response or feedback from Anglesey Council Environmental Health and the Planning Enforcement, both of whom we believe visited the Halen Môn site on Thursday last week. Specifically, we are awaiting clarification of the conditions under which the industrial smokery has been producing for the last 4 years while it has been consistently increasing its production and running virtually all day every day.  

The situation for the last few months has become unbearable for our local community as we have to live with the choking emissions from the smokery on a daily basis.  Further fuel has – literally – been added to the fire now that we are aware that there have been no mitigation measures in place for the last 4 years while we have been badly affected by the fumes. 

[bookmark: _Hlk179624719]As a community we are appalled that this has been allowed to happen and we are extremely distressed that Halen Môn are apparently still refusing to address this public health issue.

Upon hearing that Halen Môn are now starting work on the new bigger industrial smokery, we asked if they would take this as an opportunity to make sure that their new smokery would be fitted with all the possible equipment available to clean up the emissions and ensure that they were as clean as possible, as there are several other options available which could be used for this.

It was also put to Halen Môn that they could voluntarily test the emissions to determine the levels of particulates and known toxic substances found in wood smoke. They would then know to fit further equipment if necessary beyond the most basic electrostatic precipitator – as these do not remove noxious gases such as nitrous oxide and volatile compounds in oak wood smoke which are known to contain harmful lung irritants and toxins. That way they could ensure that the smoke emitted was as clean as possible, in order to protect public safety and the environment. 

It was also suggested that Halen Môn could engage the services of an Occupational Hygienist to assess any negative effects of exposure to their own employees as well as the public. Following this, were it deemed necessary from such a report, they could undertake regular Health Surveillance to protect their own workforce, especially those who may have underlying health conditions and could be particularly vulnerable through regular exposure to future severe and debilitating health conditions such as COPD.

As a basic courtesy and safety measure, we requested Halen Mon undertake and publish analysis on the levels of known respiratory irritants in the smokery emissions, based on the current equipment as well as what is to be expected from the new equipment due to be installed.    

Halen Môn’s response was “Why would we do that?”. They stated that they are happy that they are more than meeting the minimal legal requirements and they see no reason to invest in further mitigation, and they stated categorically that they do not agree that there is any public health issue with their emissions.

For our community, the article released by Halen Môn is a cause for huge concern. The article is deliberately extremely deceptive, in order to try and project Halen Môn’s image of caring for the environment and their community when in fact they are deliberately refusing to invest in measures to protect both. While we are relieved that they are finally fitting the piece of most basic equipment in their new industrial smokery, which will remove the largest particulates from their emissions, this is not the “sensitive development and sustainable future” that Halen Môn suggest in their article.

This increased size of the smokery will significantly increase their production and smoke emissions, including all the noxious gases and volatile compounds which cannot be removed by this kit – many of which are known toxins, allergens and carcinogens. The electrostatic precipitator which Halen Môn are referring to in this article when they state they will be “reducing further” their emissions will only reduce the largest particulates, more smoke means more of these other dangerous compounds. 

Going from having no mitigation at all to clean the smoke previously emitted, to finally doing the minimum possible can hardly be applauded as Halen Môn are suggesting it should be! 

There are many other pieces of equipment that can be fitted when the larger industrial smokery is built which will clean up the emissions more effectively – such as a wet scrubber which can remove the majority of the noxious gases and volatile compounds in the oak wood smoke – none of which are removed by an electrostatic precipitator.

[bookmark: _Hlk179627112]We believe that Halen Môn should publicly accept that their emissions are causing distress to the local community – currently they are still denying this.

We believe that as an industrial smokery, Halen Môn should have regular, proper and independent testing carried out on their emissions to detect all constituents of their wood smoke including noxious gases and volatile compounds and that these regular monitoring results should be available on the public domain. Without this testing, how can Halen Môn reassure the community that all the measures they are putting in place are in actual fact, protecting the community and the environment?

We believe that Halen Môn should accept that merely “operating within the Welsh Air Quality Standards, and the voluntary Air Quality Guidelines” is not sufficient for a company whose branding and marketing is entirely dependent upon being sustainable, caring about its community and the environment and when their products are being sold as a high-end luxury product. 

Anglesey Sea Zoo has an ethos based around conservation and protection of the environment; we endeavour to remain committed to this cause which includes us having clean air as well as a rich abundance of wildlife. 

We are also committed to our community which we continue to support and offer benefits to, such as our development of well-being programmes and community projects planned for 2025.

[bookmark: _Hlk179627721]We believe that Halen Môn should put People and the Planet before Profit by going as far as possible to clean up their emissions as much as they possibly can, immediately and in the future - at whatever cost - before they continue to produce products from their smokery.
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